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	Welcome
	

	Friends of the PSO Presentation
	High School – Joe Mueller

Middle School – Judy Mieskoski

Central – Karen Pagano

Chippewa – Jackie Couch, Kathy McCafferty

Highland – Ray Cervenka

Hilton – Rachel Burkholder

Scot Prebles was also honored as a friend of the PSO Council

	OFFICERS
	

	1st Vice President Laura Jonozzo


	Laura installed the new officers with the “Mirror Installation.”

President - Cindy Ring

1st VP - Amy Macy

2nd VP - Laura Jonozzo

Honorary VP - Scot Prebles

Recording Secretary - Julie Lyden

Corresponding Secretary - Lila Tamulewicz

Treasurer - Lottie Kragulijac



	2nd Vice President Megan Sarfi
	No report.  

	Recording Secretary 

Julie Lyden
	The PSO Council Meeting minutes from April have been approved and filed.

Thank you to those of you who have emailed me your meeting notes.  If you have not already done so, please email those to me today.

The attendance sheet is being passed around; please sign in.

	Corresponding Secretary

Ann Marie Williams
	Continue sending Ann Marie any info that can be passed along to the district.

	Treasurer

Kathy Moock
	Treasurer’s Report

May 2, 2013

                               Balance as of April 1, 2013                    $5,095.31

                               Deposits                                                 $4,250.00

                               Disbursements                                       $1,800.00

                               Balance as of April 30, 2013                  $7,545.31



	President

Lila Tamulewicz
	Students in the Arts – Huge thanks to Trish Oswald,Tia Began, Dacia Pitzer and our bakers for the wonderful SIA reception on April 18.  Excellent turn out.  365 entries.

District Calendar/Directory – We are in the process of getting dates on the calendar.  Final dates and rosters are due to either your building Principal or me by May 15.

Thanks to the PSO Council – We worked really well together and were a great sounding board to me.  I will miss you guys making me look good!

I want to welcome the incoming Council and wish them the kind of unity that we had for the last 2 years.

I am delighted that Cindy Ring has agreed to be the guiding hand and leader of our organization.  She is an intelligent and fair person as well as being one of the kindest people I know.  She will do a great job and this organization is fortunate to have her.

Thanks to Scot & Administration – For being outstanding partners to the PSO.  We wouldn’t be able to accomplish what we do without your support.

Thanks to Presidents – A stellar group of women who are motivated, and will not settle for status quo.  They have been a think-tank for ideas and positive changes.  Also thank you for your flexibility and enduring many meetings this year.

A special thanks to Heidi Karthan for her endless years of service in the PSO

A want to give thanks to a very special person, Kathy Moock.  She has been my mentor, adviser, and friend for many years.  She is the model volunteer and set the standards high.  I will miss her insight, guidance and beautiful smile.  This organization was fortunate to have her.  No one deserves the title of Queen Bee more than Kathy.  Thank you for 16 years of positivity and work to make our PSO what it is today.

Finally, I wanted to thank everyone who volunteered in any way.  From baking cookies to breaking ground, I appreciate all you do and if no one has ever said thank you before, I am thanking you now.  The strength of our organization is the commitment of our families to see that our kids have every opportunity to succeed.  No matter how small or large amount of time you have to volunteer, do something and you will see the impact you have.  "Not all of us can do great things.  But we can do small things with great love" - Mother Teresa

Volunteer with great love.

	ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF
	

	Superintendent Scot Prebles
	The levy renewal vote is Tuesday May 7.  Please encourage everyone to vote yes.

Strategic Vision: will present report to Board at May 20 meeting.

Thanks to Trish Oswald for the success of the Student in the Arts

OAA testing is winding up this week

June 1 Commencement.

Cindy Zhao is a Semi Finalist for the Presidential Scholar Program

Stop the Hate essay contest  - 2 finalists:  

Science Olympiad is 7th in the state.  Matt Adrianowycz is one of the top 20 chemistry students in the state.

Thank you very much to Lila for her service as a PSO Council President

Scot looks forward to working with Cindy Ring

Reminder that  PSO can give reports at May 20 Board Meeting

	Director of Human Resources

Rich Evans
	Retirements are still coming in and shifting/hiring staff is underway

	Treasurer/CFO Rick Berdine
	No report

	Director of Business Services Larry Tomec
	No report

	Director of Curriculum and Instruction

Dr. Carla Calevich
	The My Math program is being adopted for the younger grades.  These programs are digital, so we have new needs in the schools.   



	Coordinator of Community Relations

Cathy Harbinak
	Cathy thanked Anne Marie Williams who has been a tremendous behind the scenes help this year



	Director of Pupil Services 

Casey Spirakus
	No report

	CAPA Coordinator Kelly Lazar
	Prescription drug collection successful last Saturday.

Many kids applied for Huddle.  150 will be picked out of 170.

CAPA is applying for more grants

	PRINCIPALS AND PSO UNIT PRESIDENTS
	.  

	High School

Joe Mueller Principal

 
	It is a busy time of the year at the High school

 A big search is happening for new staff, several needed in Science

Prom is May 18 at Embassy Suites in Independence

May 6-17 is AP testing

River Sweep is May 11 from 8am- 1pm

We are adding to some of our existing programs, for instance, we are adding a Robotics Club and enhancing the CAD programs

How to Succeed in Business without Trying musical was a phenomenal show

Cindy Zhao – finalist for Presidential Scholar out of 3.2 million high school graduates!  We had 2 nominees.  There are 625 semi finalists.

One of the lost boys of the Sudan is living with a local family will graduate this June

May 17 we will attend an award ceremony “the 35th annual friends of students with disabilities awards program”   3 students are being recognized.

Commencement  June 1 at 1pm at State Theatre.  Friday practice will be in the gym.

	Kathy Moock

HS PSO
	“Scarf it up” high school fundraiser - $15 for red and gold sparkle scarves

After Prom raffle will be pushed back – we need to collect all of the pledges.

Kathy also thanked Lila for her leadership

	Middle School 

Pat Farrell

Principal
	Washington DC Update:  Hard to believe but our eighth graders will be leaving for Washington, D.C. next week!  Luggage drop off is scheduled for Monday night from 6:00p.m. to 7:30p.m.  All students are asked to arrive by 5:45 am Tuesday morning as the busses will leave promptly at 6:30 a.m.  Some of the tour stops include Gettysburg, Arlington National Cemetery The White House and an opportunity to sit on the House floor in the Capitol Building.  The students are scheduled to return Friday night between 8:00p.m. and 9:00 p.m.

Kick it for Cancer: Our annual Kick-it for Cancer initiative will officially begin this Friday. All students will get a free dress down for all of their hard work on the Ohio Achievement Assessments.  We will have an assembly Friday afternoon outlining this year’s schedule of events. BBHMS has raised over $75,000 dollars for childhood cancer research and is the number one ranked school in the United States!  This initiative fits nicely with the character education goals outlined in our Continuous Improvement Plan and offers our students an opportunity to give back and help those who have been i9mpaced by this terrible disease.  We will once again end the school year with our kickball games and a school wide cookout!  If you are interested in volunteering in any way please email r. Schneider at schneiderm@bbhcsd.org   She does an excellent job coordinating this initiative for the middle school.

Upcoming events:

* May 8 – Grade 6 Band, Orchestra, Choir Concert (7pm MS Auditorium)

* May 16 – Spring Athletic Recognition (6pm MS Auditorium)

* May 20 – 5th to 6th Parent Orientation (7pm MS Auditorium)

* May 23 – Grades 7 and 8 Band/Jazz Band Concert (7pm MS Auditorium)

* May 28 – 5th grade visit to the MS

* May 29 – Grades 7 and 8 Choir/Orchestra Concert (7pm MS Auditorium)

* May 30- Academic Recognition Night (7pm MS Auditorium)

* May 31 – 8th grade party (3pm to 5pm MS Cafeteria/Gym)

* June 3 – 7 – Final Exams: H. Science, W. Language, Alg, Geom

June 7 – Kick-it Day, Last Day of School



	Nuvia Martin, Jennifer Schneider

MS PSO
	May 15 Staff Appreciation

	Central School Chris Hartland

Principal
	No report.

	Beth Champion, Marianne Jones

Central PSO
	We have our final PSO meeting tomorrow.  We will be installing our new officers:

President:  Beth Champion

1st VP:  Amy Macy

Treasurer:  Marianne Jones

2nd VP of Fundraising:  Jill Gerber

Recording Secretary:  Laura Putnam

Communications Secretary:  Julie Guardado

PSO Council Delegates:  Rita Miller & Joanna Hamilton

Webmaster: Melanie Smith

We are filling the final few committees we have open.  They are listed on our PSO website if anyone is interested in getting involved with Central next year.

Saturday night is Take your Mom to Prom event from 7-9pm at the Middle school.  We have around 120 people registered

The Get up and Go walkathon was a success.  We had a beautiful day and everyone seemed to have a great time!

	Joint Elementary Report
	Third graders are just completing the OAA Reading and Math Assessments.

Students set personal goals for improvement in the Reading Assessment. The students reviewed their scores from October and set a challenging goal for themselves.

All three elementary schools celebrated Earth Week in many ways. Some schools planted tress while others received seedlings from the Chippewa Garden Club to plant at home.  At Hilton, first grade classrooms attempted a waste-free lunch.

Bee Your Best at Chippewa found 97% of the students being recognized! They also just completed recognizing students for Principal’s Recognition for the third quarter of the year.

Each school practiced Safety Drills in one form or another. Highland did an intruder drill. Chippewa conducted an outdoor safety drill.  Hilton will be conducting an “atypical” drill during lunch and recess.  

Each school also spent two and a half hours reviewing and updating skills and information during an In-Service Day conducted with the help of Officers Bill Goodrich and John Chrisopulos.

We have the final DIBELs administration coming up.

Kindergarten Screening is finished and we now have a combined total of   216 children registered for the upcoming school year.

Please check the PSO Calendar for upcoming events for the end of the year for your respective school.



	Chippewa

Beverly Chambers

Principal
	See joint report

	Julie Guardado, Laura Redinger

Chippewa PSO
	Walk a Thon was successful last weekend

Staff Appreciation next week

	Highland Drive

Eva O’Mara

Principal


	See joint report

	Sue Nall, 

Stella Skaljac

Highland PSO
	Staff Appreciation next week.

	Hilton

David Martin

Principal


	See joint report

	Dacia Pitzer

Hilton PSO
	No report

	COMMITTEES AND REPRESENTATIVES
	

	Megan Sarfi – Schools Foundation


	No Report 

	Trish Oswald – Students in the Arts


	No report

	Kathy Derbin – Market Day


	No report

	Bonnie Rolf – Band Boosters


	No report

	Diane Fischer

Athletic Boosters


	No report

	Maria Hearns - QUEST


	Quest is an informational and networking group of parents of children with special needs in the district.  If any families are interested in a parent support meeting please contact Maria at 44-717-1681 or by email jtmfh@yahoo.com.


Lila adjourned the meeting at 11:10am

Dates to Remember

May 16 Last PSO Presidents Meeting 9:30a Ed Ctr 

May 21 Market Day Pick-Up at the Middle School - 3 p.m. – 5 p.m. 

May 24 Central Memorial Day Ceremony 9:45am 

May 27 Memorial day – No School 

June 1 High School Graduation 

June 7 Last day of School 

Brecksville-Broadview Heights PSO Council Meeting Minutes





May 2, 2013








�





PSO Council President, Lila Tamulewicz, called the meeting to order at 9:35 am and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

















